Chattisham & Hintlesham Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF CHATTISHAM AND HINTLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY HALL MEETING ROOM ON THURSDAY 8th May 2014
----------------------------------------------------

PRESENT: 
Councillors:  Stephanie Coupland (chair),Frances Self, John Whyman, Jamie Bostock, Chris Leney,Peter Eaton,Ian Bryce,Ted Wright and Diane Chase.
Parish Clerk: Samantha Barber.
District Councillors:  Nick Ridley, Peter Jones
County Councillor:  David Busby

Members of the Public:  There was one member of the public present
1. To approve Minutes of the Meeting dated 10th April 2014
Copies of these had been circulated to all councillors and were proposed as an accurate record of the meeting by Chris Leney and seconded by Frances Self. The minutes were duly signed by Stephanie Coupland.
2. Election of a Chairman

Stephanie Coupland once again agreed to hold the office of Chairman, this was proposed by Ian Bryce and seconded by Peter Eaton with all in favour. Ian Bryce took the opportunity to thank Stephanie on behalf of the council for all of the hard work that she puts in throughout the year.
3. Declaration of Acceptance of Office by Chairman
The declaration was signed by Stephanie Coupland and the Clerk Samantha Barber.
4. Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence had been received from and Robert and Margaret Taylor and Ben Cox 
5. Appointment of Officers
The following representatives were proposed on block
Vice Chairman – Ian Bryce

Footpath Officer – Margaret Taylor

SALC Representative – John Whyman
Link Representative – Peter Eaton

Safer Communities and Road Safety – Robert Taylor

Graffiti Officer – Jamie Bostock

Emergency Officer – Ted Wright

Tree Warden – Ted Wright

Community Council – Diane Chase

Public Transport – Ben Cox

Racial and Disability Officer – Chris Leney

Playing Field Liaison Officer – John Whyman

Health and Safety – John Whyman

Red Kiosk/Bench Monitor – Diane Chase – Chattisham




    Jamie Bostock – Hintlesham

National Grid Community Forum – Frances Self

6. Declaration of Interest of any item on the Agenda

There were no declarations made
7. Matters arising from the Minutes dated 10th April 2014
Affordable Housing – Councillors Peter Eaton,Stephanie Coupland and Diane Chase together with Richard Bostock went to view the houses on the 7th of May and were very impressed. The grand opening will take place at some time in September. A couple of properties still remain unallocated and it was discussed that it would be disappointing if these properties did not go to people in or connected to the village. The current letting system would appear to be an unsatisfactory system reliant on use of the internet and with short timescales with which to bid for a property. One particular families experience will be investigated and reported back to the Council.

Playground Assesment – Assesments have taken place on all of the play areas. A few areas that need attention have been raised in the reports and a further meeting of the H & S working party will be arranged to address these.

Highways – Cllr Dave Busby had spoken to Ian Richardson at SCC Highways and reported the following. Some resurfacing work is due to take place at Lower Barn Road, drainage pipes will be placed at College Farm Corner, Burstall Bridge on the A1071 will have work carried out in February 2015. Cllr Busby was asked if he could set up a meeting between Ian Richardson and the Council to discuss various maintenance issues and also a meeting of the Council with Graham Newman SCC to discuss future strategic developments and how this will affect the volumes of traffic travelling through Hintlesham and ultimately long term solutions to this growing issue.
8. To consider any matters arising from the Annual Parish Meetings
No matters were raised at the APM’s

9. Reports from Parish Councillors

Diane Chase reported that the Community Hall 21st celebrations were very successful with over 100 people in attendance.

Frances Self reported that 15 people were caught speeding in one hour in Duke Street during a recent speedwatch session.

10. Adjournment for Reports from County and District Councillors, Police and Comments from Residents

County -  Cllr Dave Busby had attended the East Anglian Business Conference at Trinity Park. Superfast Broadband continues to be rolled out in Suffolk, however it is still unclear how long it will take to reach all villages and areas in the County.
District – The Annual Meeting has taken place and James Long is now Chairman with Kathy Pollard Vice Chair. A joint headquarters is being investigated however it will be at least six months before a report will be published. The wind turbine application at Belstead is yet to be determined by the planning committee

11. Planning – B/14/00380 – Cherryground Cottage – erection of two storey side and rear extension and porch (retention of). Councillors had no objections to the application but observed that the property is now more visually obtrusive. The Council however were very clear about the fact planning applications made retrospectively are an abuse of planning protocol and as such should be subject to consequences for example a different and higher fee structure for applications which may act as a deterrent. The clerk will send a letter to Babergh to this effect.
B/14/00147 – Thorpe Farm – erection of stable block and change of use of land from agricultural to equestrian. The council had no objections to the application.
12. Expenditure

The following cheques were approved and signed
100847

S Barber

Clerks Salary
£95.67

Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2014 were approved by the council and the governance statement was approved and signed
13. Correspondence

Clerks and Councils Direct Magazine

14. Any Other Business/Items for Next Agenda

Lease – playing field 


Meeting closed at 8.55pm
